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August 2, 2021 - Department of Pediatrics Faculty Meeting Recap 

Dr. Kimberly Boland | General Announcements and Chair Update 

• Welcome six new faculty: Brittany Badal (GP/Adol), Nicole Lambert (Card), Alli Black (Card), Kelly Lyons (CC), 
Robin Lund (ED), Shanna Barton (ID) 

• Congrats to Peds faculty LIAM 2021 graduates: Kelly Jackson, Jeff Meyer, Sunnye Mayes, Courtney Smith, 
Rebecca Starr Seal, Rebecca Hart, Sid Shah 

• Congrats to Peds LIAM Class of 2022 participants: Cindy Crabtree (Neo), Hannah Fisher (Neo), Natalie Henderson 
(CC), Keri Marques (Neo), Ronald Morton (Pulm) 

• Congrats to Kyle Brothers, appointed to the NIH National Advisory Council for Human Genome Research 

• Congrats to Jennifer Porter & Team for receiving ECHO funding ($199,000) to study “Effects on Racism on 
Neurocognitive Development of Black Children” 

• SIBUP forms for Annual Evaluation working to standardize across all departments in medical school, document 
forthcoming to faculty for review; faculty encouraged to read; timeline in place, 2023 implement goal  

• UofL One Time Bonus: faculty & staff employed prior to January 1, 2021 will receive bonus of $1000 if full-time, 
$500 if less than full-time.  Does not include residents & fellows who received 2% increase in stipend 

• Faculty Ballots: Stephanie Battistini (DBP – Asst Prof), Matthew Clark (Rheum – Asst Prof), Ruchi Gupta Mahajan 
(Neph – Asst Prof), John Wise (PRI – Asst Prof) 

 

Research - Jan Sullivan | Research (see slides) 

• July Pediatric Grand Rounds presentation given to update about the Norton Children’s Research integration 

• 16 positions open & posted 

• Updates to NIH Biosketch & support, must use by January 2022, will send detailed recording when available 

• All clinical research must run through UofL & NHC 

• Reminders of upcoming PIRATs ScholarSHIP Conferences; September is Fall Research in Progress, great 

opportunity to present abstracts etc., reach out to Stevenson, all sessions recorded 

• New research website online now, use UofL user ID and Password to access the internal resources page, if on 

Norton computer use Chrome, please take time to explore information available on the site 

o You are now able to self-report research accomplishments on the internal resources page, faculty 

encouraged to utilize  

Clinical - Jenn Evans and Susan Friedrich 

• Risk Management, Essential Staff (EST) and Compliance Training are all due August 31 

• NGoodHealth due September 15 

• Shared Patient Experience data: 90th percentile in 8 areas; 75th percentile in 2 areas; 50th percentile in 12 areas, 

mostly general pediatrics; thank you and congrats 

• July first month NCMG met RVU budget, volume coming back, seeing improvement, thanks to all for working 

with patients and schedules 

Wins & Misses – Dr. Brian Holland (Cardiology) 

• Win – Cardiology Division integrating with Pediatric Heart Care Partners in September, brings number of 

cardiologists to 20; will include more offices in Kentucky including 5 Indiana offices bringing the total sites to 18 

locations 

• Miss – Staffing challenges, specifically with travel team and MA’s; the director has gone to the MA school to talk 

about Pediatric Cardiology; they are looking at salaries; currently only staffing for one provider at a time, goal is 

to have two providers; working to optimize going forward; ideas, recommendation welcome  

https://louisville.edu/medicine/departments/pediatrics/pediatrics-multimedia/pediatric-grand-rounds-archives/2020-pediatric-grand-rounds/july-30-2021-pediatric-research-onward-and-upward
https://louisville.edu/medicine/departments/pediatrics/research
https://forms.office.com/r/thgSYfhrYp

